

September 16, 2023

Village of Bethune P. O. Box 209 Bethune, SK, SOG 0H0

Dear Waterworks Owner/Operator:

RE: Rescinding Precautionary Drinking Water Advisory – Village of Bethune

The Water Security Agency, in consultation with the Saskatchewan Health Authority-Regina Office, is advising that the <u>"Precautionary Drinking Water Advisory"</u> (PDWA) issued for the Village of Bethune's distribution system has been rescinded immediately on September 16, 2023.

The rescinding of the PDWA was based upon information provided by your community, which included:

- The reservoir maintenance is complete;
- The valve replacement is complete, and all affected appurtenances have been disinfected and flushed according to applicable standards;
- Chlorine residuals throughout the WTP and distribution system are within regulatory requirements; and
- Bacteriological sampling is within regulatory limits.

Your community may return to normal monitoring requirements as identified in your permits monitoring schedule.

In closing, I would like to acknowledge that the Water Security Agency appreciates the efforts and cooperation demonstrated by staff at your water treatment plant, as well as officials of the Village of Bethune in addressing the advisory.

For further information please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at 306.728.7091 or by email at derrick.hoehn@wsask.ca.

Sincerely,

Derrick Hoehn, A.Sc.T. Supervisor, Environment Officer Water Security Agency

cc. Roger Miller – Water Security Agency
Water Advisories – Water Security Agency
Saskatchewan Health Authority – Regina Office